


January 3, 2022 

Special Use Report: 

215 and 217 Roseneath Road 

 

215 and 217 Roseneath Road (“The properties”) are located on the east side of Roseneath Road 

between Hanover Avenue and Grove Avenue in the Museum District.  They are bounded by an alley to 

the north and the east, by Roseneath Road to the west and by a 10,000 sf school building owned by 

Temple Beth El to the south.  The properties consist of 0.185 acres and are zoned R-6. The current use 

for 215 is single family and the current use for 217 is two family. 

 

The proposed plan would renovate the existing 2160 sf buildings and add approximately 2,413 sf of 

heated space per property.  The front units for each property will contain 3 bedrooms and 2.5 baths and 

the rear units will have 3 bedrooms and 3.5 baths.  The existing garages in the rear of the property will 

be demolished and a total of eight onsite parking spaces will be provided.  

 

The project will not be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the community. 

 

Parking is being provided in accordance with the zoning ordinance. The level of density is commensurate 

with the current and historic patterns of this district. The project will not tend to create congestion in 

streets, roads, alleys, and other public ways and places in the area involved. 

 

All work will be done in accordance with local building codes and will not create hazards from fire, panic, 

or other dangers. 

 

There is no concentration of population which could cause overcrowding of land and undue 

concentration of population. 

 

The proposed project will not adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, 

playgrounds, water supplies, sewage disposals, transportation or other public requirements, 

conveniences and improvements. 

 

The project will not interfere with adequate light and air. 


